
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 19 JULY 2007


COS.89/07
SANDS CENTRE

The Head of Culture and Community Services (Mr Beveridge) submitted Report CS.37/07 setting out options for transforming the Sands Centre main hall into an events only venue and for the subsequent accommodation of the displaced sports usage. The matter had been considered by Executive on 2 July 2007 (EX.159/07).

Mr Beveridge reminded members that following the presentation of the Stage One Theatre/Arts Centre Feasibility Study it had been agreed that a joint Officer/Carlisle Leisure Limited group would investigate the potential options for converting the Sands Centre main hall to an events only venue.   The proposal was seen as complementary to the Theatre Study and also linked to the outcome of the Sports Facility Feasibility Study.  That study also determined the need for additional community based facilities in addition to the existing provision in the City, which could be part of any revamp of the Sands. 

Mr Beveridge advised that if a major upgrade to the main hall was carried out to make it events only, thereby changing the usage policy, sports use of the hall, apart from specific sports related special events, would cease.  Therefore replacement sports facilities would be required for the current Sands main hall provision to satisfy the 80,000 visits annually.  An option for providing this at the Sands Centre would be a new sports hall including an equipment store and separate sports' entrance, which would satisfy the demand of displaced users from the current main hall.  The approximate cost would be £1.6 million.

The Executive decided:

“That the report setting out the options for the Sands as an events venue be agreed and forwarded to the Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 19 July 2007 for comment.”

In considering the Report Members made the following comments and observations:

a)
In response to a Member’s question Mr Beveridge explained that schools were not being looked at as an alternative sports venue because they were already full to capacity on the sports that they offered.  There was three multi use games area in the City and it was hoped this would increase to six as the existing areas were already very well used.

b)
In response to Members’ questions Mr Beveridge explained that a significant proportion of the money would be used on technical upgrades to the events hall including improvements to the sound quality in the hall.  The existing sports hall was the equivalent of six badminton courts, the new sports hall would be equivalent to four courts but would be available for use seven days a week therefore increasing capacity.

RESOLVED – That the Committee supports the options outlined in Report CS.37/07 for the Sands as an events venue.







